Williamson Conservation and Sporting Club 6786 Pound Road Williamson, NY 14589

Meeting Minutes for Tuesday September 2, 2025

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by President Tim Montondo at 7:00 PM immediately following the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

<u>10 Members in Attendance:</u> Eric Giebner, Rick Aman, Bob Owens, John Jenkins, Bruce Sodervick, Kevin Wachter, Dave Samuelson, Jeff Kunzer, Tim Montondo and Bill Jolliff.

Officers Reports:

- Minutes for the August 5th meeting were read and approved but noted that the club's 4 wheeler is not for sale for a "couple hundred dollars". See below for more information on the sale.
- Club Treasurer Jeff Kunzer gave his report for August. His report was approved. Jeff reported there were 517 paid members as of August 31, 2025.
- Sporting Clay's Report: Hunter's Tour Shoot will be at Rochester Brooks this coming Saturday and Sunday, September 6th and 7th. WCSC will host the Hunter's Tour Shoot here on Saturday and Sunday, September 27th and 28th and again on January 24 and 25, 2026. Note that the HT shooters will be able to shoot here on the Thursday preceding the weekend shoot from 9:00 AM until 3:00 PM.

Old Business:

- Archery range and targets will be completed this coming Sunday, September 7th.
- An Open House for the Scholastic Clay Target Program for kids aged 12 to 12th grade was hosted here at WCSC on Saturday August 16. 3 attended but others are known to be interested.
- Some older club equipment will be offered for sale: the bucket truck, the snow blower and the 4 wheeler. Selling the 4 wheeler will be done by sealed bids. Interested buyers should make their offer on a piece of paper with their name, put it in an envelope and either mail it to the club or drop it off at the clubhouse not later than September 25th. High bidder becomes the new owner. Similar process for the snow blower in a month or two.
- The range shed still needs to be resided. Material provided but need someone to put it on the shed. A plea for any one or two to get it done.
- Project Appleseed Program scheduled for this month has been canceled.
- T shirts, sweat shirts, hoodies etc. with club emblem as offered by Deanna Baker from Little Bits Embroidery can be ordered and paid for via an order form located in the club house.

New Business:

- New steps and hand rail has been installed leading from the back room to the clubhouse. Excellent job and many thanks for getting it done.
- Dan Sperr's father Dan passed away and gave the club's Youth Fund \$100.
- A price increase for shooting Sporting Clay's has been implemented beginning September 1st to help compensate for additional operating cost. For shooting a round of 50 targets of SC's, the cost will be \$15.00 for senior members, \$16.00 for regular members and senior non-members and

\$18.00 for non-members. A round of trap or skeet will be \$7.00 for members and \$8.00 for non members. Prices for shooting more than 50 targets on the Sporting Clay's course can be found on the club's website.

- Tenants in the club owned trailer have received notice from the Town of Williamson to vacate the property by the end of the month.
- Swap Meet is still planned for members who wish to sell their no longer used hunting, fishing and shooting stuff at the club beginning at 9:00 AM on Saturday September 20th, the same day as the Pultneyville Garage Sale. Guns and ammo cannot be sold unless you have a FFL. Members are advised to BYOT (Bring Your Own Table). Tent too if so desired. Set up will be on the skeet field.
- Need for a Club Manager was discussed. Such an individual would be needed to insure various club duties and tasks would get done in a timely manner, either by him or helpers. It would be a paid position that may come from an increase in membership dues. More to come on this matter.

Wayne County SCOPE Report:

• Nothing to report.

Other:

• Tim Montondo's boss was at the club on Saturday August 30th with several youngsters, some who were new to shooting and firearms. It went very well and Tim's boss donated \$300 to the club's Youth Fund. A hearty Thank You for that donation.

Upcoming events

- Saturday September 6th CMP Shoot.
- Saturday September 20th Club Swap Meet.
- Thursday, Saturday and Sunday September 25th, 27nd and 28th WCSC will host the Hunter's Tour.
- Tuesday October 7th next monthly WCSC meeting.

Adjournment

• The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 PM.

Respectfully Submitted by Bill Jolliff, Secretary